FANSDC ANNUAL MEETING

October 23, 2021 Southern Palms 11:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 11:30 by Presidents Angela Brown and Tim Hill. Angela prompted the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States and gave the invocation which opened the meeting.

ROLL CALL

Presidents Angela Brown and Tim Hill (128) Vice Presidents Sherry & Don MacGregor (128) Secretary Martha Zimmerman and Bob Jenkins (128) Treasurers Debbie & Wayne Miller (128)

CHAPTERS PRESENT

082, 128, 153, and 193

CHAPTERS NOT ATTENDING

018

SECRETARY REPORT

Don MacGregor synopsized the previous meeting minutes which had been emailed to all previously. Bill Dees made a motion that we accept the minutes. Bob Rosenthal seconded, and the minutes were approved.

TRESURER'S REPORT

Debbie and Wayne Miller gave the treasurer's report. Bucky Hersey motioned that we approve, and Ron Imus seconded the motion. The report was approved.

RECOGNITION OF PAST FANSDC PRESIDENTS

Four were in attendance. John & Dolly Ide, Martha Zimmerman, Bob & Barbara Rosenthal, and John & Mary Burzo.

NSDCA Report

John & Dolly Ide reported that the 2021 National Camporee in Rayne, LA was great. The 2022 National Camporee will be in Rockville, Indiana June 14,15,&16. Rockville is the covered bridge capitol. The NSDCA new Board of Directors: Presidents are John & Dolly Ide, Vice Presidents are Chuck & Ruth Osborne, Secretaries are David & Mary

Bruun, Treasurers are Don & Susan Wolford. John Ide also requested that by the end of next week please send in your information for the TIMES magazine.

NSDCA MEMBERSHIP

Roger Tipps has resigned due to illness. Kathy Nickel has taken over the NSDCA Membership. Her email is kathynickelnsdca@gmail.com. Phone 608-228-3325. Please email her your club membership updates.

MEMORIAL SERVICE

We have 6 friends that have passed on this year. Steve Cormier, Vinnie Piecora, Bob Frechette, Bill Calton, Vera Jones, Sonny McCartney. Sharon Cormier and Lorraine Piecora were present to accept their roses. The other roses were accepted by their respective chapter presidents

PRESENTATION OF AWARDS

Don MacGregor received a certificate at the National Camporee awarding FANSDC for 40 years of membership in NSDCA. He also received a similar certificate for Chapter 128, Square Wheels, for 40 years with NSDCA.

Square Wheels received a plaque for the most pop top tabs collected – 198.8 lbs.

CAMPOREE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPORTS

2021 CAMPOREE

Bob and Barbara Rosenthal stated that everything is going well so far and requested that everyone take all the decorations home tonight. The games report was Debbie & Bill Cassidy won at Bocce Ball, Charlie Pergrossi won Corn Hole, and Bob & Barbara Rosenthal won at Shuffleboard. Prizes were given out to them.

2022 CAMPOREE

Chairpersons Trucy and Steve Rogers informed us that the theme is OVERLOAD THE BOAT. It will also be at Southern Palms, Oct. 20–23, 2022. Ribbons on sale Saturday night for \$45, which is tonight. A skit will be presented tonight at the afterparty giving suggestions as to what you may want to wear for theme night.

MEMBERSHIP

As of October 21, 2021, there are 86 members in FANSDC - 9 members did not renew.

STATE REPORT

Mary Burzo stated that she will continue soliciting the ads for the Camporee Booklet and Dolly Ide will be doing the graphics, editing, and coordinating the printing of the book. And the book also needs to be updated, so please send any corrections to Dolly, i.e., address changes and phone numbers, etc.

HISTORIAN

Gail LaRue has 45 years of scrap books. Her Smile Box software from which she had produced the last several camporee books has died. She brought 2 books from past Camporees for everyone to look at and enjoy. She is investigating another way of producing commemorative books for this and future camporees.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

The Chair of the Nominating Committee, Don McGregor, announced the slate of offices for this year.

President – Bob & Barbara Rosenthal

Vice President – Carolyn & Bill Dees

Secretary - Marilyn & Paul Scott

Treasurers - Debbie & Wayne Miller

The President asked for any nominations from the floor. There were none. Mary Chesnut made a motion to accept the nominees, Dolly Ide seconded the motion. It was voted on and the Board was elected.

OLD BUSINESS

We needed a Web Master. Sam Dunn raised his hand and volunteered which ended a two-year hunt to replace a corrupted web site. The President said thank you, thank you.

NEW BUSINESS

Summary of the Questionnaire Results was reported. There were 40 respondents. Square dancing was the activity that was most important to all the respondents. The activities of Getting together, Multiple Callers& Cuers, After Parties, Round Dancing, Catered Dinner, Crafts, Flea Market, and Workshops were closely grouped together in order of declining interest. The activities of least interest to the attendees were Games, Annual Meeting, and least important was Sunday Breakfast.

The results were presented to the new board to help with planning for future camporees.

Good news for 2022 and 2023 Camporees. At this camporee, enthusiasm produced two volunteers. A Vice Chair for 2023, Debbie and Wayne Miller from chapter 128 and a Chair for 2023, Bev and Jack Henry from chapter 153.

Angela reminded people about early registration for next year and a chance to get registration fee refunded. Also, that the next general meeting will be on October 22, 2022

The President also recognized several members for their many years of untiring excellent volunteer service to the organization. This is what makes our FANSDC so strong and vibrant and fun!

Mary Burzo for the continual work with the booklet, as our state representative, keeping our badges up to date, for being the keeper of our records as well as supporting us in many other unheralded areas.

Dolly Ide for salvaging this year's booklet, many past catered dinners, valued resource and helper for the chairpersons of the camporees, and also supporting us in many other unheralded areas.

Barbara and Bob for their excellent work in keeping on keeping on with the many punches and challenges for the last two years

Allen Byland and Lolly Adkison for their outstanding artwork and displays supporting the Camporee themes for the last 6 years.

Also, to the Campground manager for her personalized excellent assistance in making sure we had an exceptional camporee.

The meeting was turned over to the new President

ANNUAL MEETING ADJOURN

A motion was made by Bob Rosenthal and second by Tom Herscha to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 PM. Vote passed. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Martha Zimmerman Assisted by Tim Hill